
Hon David Templeman MLA
Minister for Culture and the Arts; Sport and Recreation; International

Education; Heritage

Our Ref: 66-25272
Your  ef: SJ4122: 0023/23014

Mr Paul Martin
Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdal
6 Paterson Street /
MUNDI JONG WA/6123 /
pmartin@sjshire.wa.gov.au/

Thank you for your correspondence dated 20 March 2024 regarding the 2021 election
commitment of $1.34 million to the Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdale (the Shire) towards
the delivery of a Nature Splash Park in Byford.

I note the Shire s request to repurpose the election commitment due to the challenges
faced with the delivery of the Byford Nature Splash Park. I appreciate that the Shire has
undertaken a Feasibility Study to determine if a Bike Pump track is a suitable alternative
project for the Byford community.

Given the strong community support and achievability of the proposal, I can confirm that
the Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdale can utilise the $1.34 million election commitment
funding to deliver a Bike Pump track in Byford.

Ms Brooke Koenig, Senior Project Manager at the Department of Local Government,
Sport and Cultural Industries will be in contact with the Shire to discuss the outcome of
your request.

YQurs sincerely
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